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WILL THERE BE A FEE? 

Members of the public may come in to Commission offices and view disclosable documents 

without paying a fee.  Hard copies of all disclosable Commission records are typically available 

to any person for a fee of $0.27 per page. If requested, a public record that is not exempt from 

disclosure and that is in an electronic format will be made available at no cost in an electronic 

format, but only if it does not jeopardize the security or integrity of the record or any proprietary 

software. 

Any request made for copies of any oversize maps, blueprints, photos, or slides will be sent for 

copying to an outside copying service that is approved by the Coastal Commission. The Coastal 

Commission will instruct the requestor to make arrangements to pay the copying service 

directly. Any person desiring copies of voluminous materials may make arrangements with 

Commission staff to send a professional copying service to the Coastal Commission's office in 

order to make copies of any public record identified by the requestor. 

Requestors who inspect records in a Coastal Commission office have the right to use their own 

copying, photography, or reproduction equipment in those offices, without being charged any 

fees or costs, as long as their method of copy or reproduction would not result in either damage 

to the record, or unauthorized access to the Coastal Commission’s computer systems or 

secured networks. The Coastal Commission may impose any reasonable limits on the use of 

personal equipment that are necessary to protect the safety of the records or to prevent the 

copying of records from being an unreasonable burden to Coastal Commission and its 

employees. In addition, the Coastal Commission may impose any limit that is necessary to 

maintain the integrity of, or ensure the long-term preservation of, historic or high-value records. 

WHAT WILL THE RESPONSE TO A RECORDS REQUEST INCLUDE? 

In most cases, within 10 days from the date the request is received, the Coastal Commission 

will determine whether the request, in whole or in part, seeks copies of disclosable public 

records in the Coastal Commission’s possession and notify the requestor of such determination. 

In its substantive response to records requests, the Coastal Commission will advise the 

requestor, by telephone, by email, or by U.S. mail, as appropriate, of: 

(1) The location, date, and time at which the requested records may be inspected, if the request

is to inspect records, or the approximate timing for providing copies of records, if the request is

to obtain such copies;

(2) If copies of records are requested, the cost of providing such copies; and/or,

(3) the category(ies) of requested records that are not subject to disclosure pursuant to

applicable provisions of the California Public Records Act (see below).

If the Coastal Commission determines that it has disclosable responsive records, the records 

will be made available as promptly as is reasonably practicable. A determination to deny a 

written request, in whole or part, will be made in writing.   

WHEN MAY PUBLIC RECORDS BE INSPECTED? 

As set forth above, any person may inspect disclosable public records established and 



.

WHAT RECORDS ARE NOT OPEN FOR INSPECTION? 




